



Practice Test 1: Written test

Level 4

Advanced

February 2011

© Edexcel Limited 2011. All rights reserved, no part of this publication may be reproduced without the prior permission of Edexcel Limited (a Pearson company).



Please check the table below for the total time given to complete the written test at this level and score points available for each section. Please use the accompanying audio files for sections 1-3. Answer keys and transcripts are provided at the back of this paper.

Sections	Skills	Score points	A1	1	2	3	4	5
1	Listening	10	1 hour, 15 mins	1 hour, 35 mins	1 hour, 35 mins	2 hours	2 hours, 30 mins	
2	Listening and writing	10 (5 listening 5 writing)	מווווו כד	מווווו ככ	JJ IIIIII		JO IIIIIIS	כנווווו ככ
3	Listening	10						
4	Reading	5						
5	Reading	5						
6	Reading	8						
7	Reading	7						
8	Writing	10						
9	Writing	10						

The written test is scored out of **75 points** in total at all levels. Please see the *Guide to PTE General* at this level for further information.

Please note: The design of the practice tests is not identical to actual PTE General tests.



Leave blank



C 🗌

You will have 10 seconds to read each question and the corresponding options. Then listen to the recording. After the recording you will have 10 seconds to choose the correct option.

Put a cross in the box next to the correct answer, as in the example.

	Exa	amp	le. What is this an extract from?
	Α		an announcement
	В	X	an advertisement
	С		a message
1.	Wh	at is	s the speaker describing?
Α		h	now to study
В] r	esearch results
С] ir	mproving sleep
2.	Wh	at is	s the speaker giving?
Α		c	convincing evidence about benefits of employing apprentices
В] p	oraise for a method of helping young unemployed people



advice on how to make a regular profit by hiring cheaper staff

3. What is the speaker doing?			Leave
Α		hinting emotional intelligence can't be taught properly	Starric
В		criticising the teaching methods of some business schools	
С		underlining the need for teaching morality in business	
4.	What	abilities made Napoleon a great leader according to the speaker?	
Α		He was a master planner while keeping his goals in mind.	
В		He had common sense combined with intelligence.	
C		He could hold several options in mind to prevent disasters.	
5.	What	is the speaker implying?	
5. A	What	is the speaker implying? The fashion industry is facing a lot of problems.	
	What		
Α	What	The fashion industry is facing a lot of problems.	
A B	What	The fashion industry is facing a lot of problems. Departments in the fashion industry are listened to.	
A B	What	The fashion industry is facing a lot of problems. Departments in the fashion industry are listened to.	
A B C		The fashion industry is facing a lot of problems. Departments in the fashion industry are listened to.	
A B C		The fashion industry is facing a lot of problems. Departments in the fashion industry are listened to. Government wants to support the fashion industry.	
A B C -		The fashion industry is facing a lot of problems. Departments in the fashion industry are listened to. Government wants to support the fashion industry. does the speaker use the expression 'flirt with'?	



7.	What	is the speaker's opinion?	Leave
Α		New models of leadership need to be considered.	Diam
В		Case studies only featured well-known individuals.	
С		Business schools are becoming old fashioned.	
8.	What	does the man think about leadership skills?	
Α		not age dependant	
В		learnt at an early age	
C		always obvious	
9. \	What	is the speaker doing?	
A		describing the workings of the brain	
В		giving advice on problem solving techniques	
С		persuading students to read differently	
10	. Who	are the speakers?	
Α		teacher trainers	
В		university students	
C		business colleagues	

(10 marks)



Leave blank



You will hear a recording about design education. Listen to the whole recording once. Then you will hear the recording again with pauses for you to write down what you hear.

Make sure you spell the words correctly.

8	<u> </u>	1.	
	_		
ϵ	3		
8	-		
\in	•		
E	3		
E	-		
\in	-		
0	> -		
0			
\mathbb{W}	-		
	_		
	_ _		
6	> -		
	_		
ϵ) _		



(10 marks)

Leave blank



You will hear a broadcast about Charles Worth. First, read the notes below, then listen and complete the notes with information from the broadcast.

Example. Worth started his professional life in <u>drapery</u> shops.
12 His wife worked as a
13 Customers liked the style of his wife's
14 His partners considered dressmaking as
15 He was the first to put on
16 He turned dressmaking into

SECTION 3 CONTINUED

Leave blank



You will hear an interview. First, read the notes below then listen and complete the notes with information from the interview.

Example. Tom works as a <u>trainer</u> in developing leaders.
Tom has practical experience and has studied theof business as well.
18 Tom spends a fixed amount annually on
19 Tom says change comes from the person wanting to change.
You can find more of Tom's advice on leadership in his
21 The advice given here is to pass problems to alevel.

(10 marks)

That is the end of the listening section of the test. Now go on to the other sections of the test.



Leave blank



Read each text and put a cross (X) by the missing word or phrase, as in the example.

Example	e.
---------	----

The value of older books is determined by many of the same criteria as modern books – condition, content, and edition. Many people think that just because a book is old, it is valuable, but a book has no collectible value by ______.

- A X age alone
- **B** normal standards
- C ☐ today's collectors

22.

- A \square an extensive fine arts background
- **B** professional photographic expertise
- **C** proven leadership skills in education



23.		
		Assume that your references will be followed up, so don't
	Α	☐ count on the take up
	В	use all your referees
	C	☐ try to fake it
24.		When Greenery, the ethical clothing website, sashayed on to the stock market last year, it was going to turn the industry on its head with the promise of guilt-free fashion. But the company's ambition to become a green came to an abrupt end last week.
	Α	online fashion empire
	В	□ national chain of stores
	C	□ market of the future
25.		I enjoyed reading your excellent article. I was interested in your reference to the expectation of perfection aren't characteristics of effective leaders. On the contrary, the antics of the people who hold them have contributed significantly to the crisis in confidence in business leadership you've written about.
	Α	□ ability to accept failures
	В	☐ delusions of infallibility
	C	☐ holding on to successes



2	
	h.

"We few, we happy few, we band of brothers; for he today that sheds his blood with me, shall be my brother..." says Shakespeare's Henry V, inspiring his men into battle. But is this goose-pimple-inducing speech a.....for motivating your staff? Many might smirk at the suggestion.

Leave blank

A 🗌 t	heoretical	option
-------	------------	--------

B valid interaction

C □ plausible basis

(5 marks)





Read the passage and complete the sentences or answer the questions below. Put a cross (X) in the box next to the correct answer, as in the example.

The cult of leadership

In the modern corporation we have seen the creation of a narcissistic cadre of senior executives who knew no right but their own perception and brooked no criticism of or check on their ambition. How did we come to this? The answer lies in the increasing focus on leadership in organisations as the 20th century progressed. With that came a perception that leadership is somehow a bigger and better version of management; something strategic and somehow more critical than just managing people. Attending a leadership programme has far more kudos than attending one on management.

Yet leadership is not management. Fight your way through all the nonsense and one thing comes through: power is not the issue. The issue is how those with power exercise it and what we as citizens perceive as the outcomes of the use of that power. Those of us who believe that the creation of wealth and the use of it to better humanity in a sustainable way should be the foundation on which the exercise of power should be built are looking for leadership we can trust.

With this lies a need to move away from the model of leadership which calls for a leader who is infallible. There is too much uncertainty for perfection to have a chance. It is now time to accept imperfection; to expect less of one person and more of a team; in other words to reposition the leadership model in the realities of the new world.

To judge those of whom we have expectations, we must understand and appreciate the difference between values and value. Values define us as individuals. They shape our actions and reactions. They drive our view of the world and the solutions we choose to deal with the problems we face. Value and its creation is the bulwark of a free-market economy.

If the crash of 2008 has taught us anything, it is not that the market system is wrong. It has reminded us that unregulated and unconstrained markets are more likely to be distorted and ultimately become destructive. But the market is our only hope of surviving and thriving, so value creation has to sit alongside values adherence to create real and sustainable value. For that we have to look to leaders.

Example. The title suggests that leaders		
A 🗆	were effective managers.	
В	required special training.	
C X	became too powerful.	



27. According to the writer, the perceived importance of leadership is evident					
Α		because managers became more tactical.	blank		
В		through the prestige attached to the label.			
С		in that there were improved training courses.			
28. <i>l</i>	Accor	ding to the writer, leadership is about			
Α		using power positively.			
В		struggling through stupidity.			
С		building on people's trust.			
29./	A mod	dern model of leadership accepts that			
Α		the modern world is a very different place.			
В		a team inevitably makes fewer mistakes.			
С		one individual doesn't have all the answers.			
30.\	Which	n one of the following best describes the difference between value and values?			
Α		Values are part of our personality and value is the market price.			
В		Values are how we are judged and value determines wealth.			
С		Values are personal principles and value is monetary worth.			
31.	he w	riter's conclusion is			
Α		free markets always have a negative effect.			
В		leaders need to balance value and values.			
С		we need sustainable free markets.			



(5 marks)



Read the newspaper article below and answer the questions.

In our 'wear it once, throw it away' society, buying haute couture might be seen by the super-rich as an investment, akin with buying great art. It remains completely unaccountable to cost, but its target audience hardly needs to reach for the price tag.

Superior fabrics, dyes and trimmings go hand-in-hand with exquisite workmanship to realise a designer's dream. A whole team of people will work on one garment, cutting, sewing and hand stitching details. Haute couture's offering of distinction in design and technique remains a compelling force, one even more potent when in many areas of the industry, quality has atrophied.

The notoriety and prestige of haute couture fashion is actually part of a carefully executed business strategy. They have the unique ability to generate tremendous publicity for a design house - and that almost always leads to higher sales in the designer's ready-to-wear collections, which can often include simplified, more affordable versions of couture pieces. The more outrageous the piece, the more likely the front page newspaper splash. The luxury kudos also filters down to their cheaper products like cosmetics or perfume, which are then sold to the masses, bringing in enormous piles of lovely cash.

Example. Why don't customers of haute couture 'reach for the price tag'? *They're super-rich*.

- 32. What has declined in other clothing manufacturers?
- 33. Why do design houses deliberately foster notoriety and prestige?
- 34. What aspect of haute couture fashion generates publicity?
- 35. What attracts customers to other designer products?



SECTION 6 CONTINUED

Leave blank



Read the article below and answer the questions.

A major research report on what we call 'everyday innovation' - how organisations can support their employees to be more innovative - has just been published. The bookshelves groan under the weight of management literature on leading and managing organisations, books that purport to condense insights on leadership from the most successful businesses, but which sometimes amount to little more than collections of anecdotes. We'd be the first to acknowledge that talking about 'harnessing the creativity of employees' can sound a little nauseating and induce scepticism in some quarters. The day-to-day of operations, just keeping things going and getting things done, often need to take precedence over abstract-sounding concepts like 'flat organisations' and 'employee empowerment' And the fact is that innovation increasingly represents the bottom-line, and how to structure and lead organisations to maximise innovation is real business.

Example. What do the large number of management books claim? to condense insights on leadership

- 36. Why does the writer find many management books disappointing?
- 37. What example is given of jargon which arouses negative reactions?
- 38. What aspect of leadership usually overrides business theory?
- 39. What should leaders concentrate their efforts on?

(8 marks)





Read the article and complete the notes. Write no more than three words in each gap from the article.

In a recently conducted qualitative research in the south east of England, the aim was to examine the nature of young people's relationship with money. One of the most powerful findings of this study was that many participants stated explicitly that if they had possessed the skills necessary to manage their personal finances earlier in life, it would have encouraged them to aspire to greater educational goals.

Building a financially capable population is therefore an issue of considerable importance for economies across the world. For example, research in an Australian context was undertaken that produced some striking findings. The researchers conducted a 20-point financial literacy test with 5,000 16-65 year olds, and modelled the effects of a modest improvement amongst those whose scores were in the bottom 10% over a ten-year period. It estimated that on average, annual incomes for this group increased by AUS\$3,204, and the likelihood of unemployment would be reduced by 0.16 percentage points. A number of significant but unquantifiable benefits have also been identified, such as the increases in productivity which would come from reducing workers' stress about their financial circumstances.

Despite the prospective benefits of improving standards of financial capability, however, we have found that there are certain shortcomings in the provision of appropriate educational programmes for young people in a British context, from which important policy lessons can potentially be learned. The research carried out in the southeast revealed that none of the participants interviewed had received specific training on personal money management. Rather, their experiences of learning about money in school had primarily been channelled through a business lens. Some also directly associated financial capability with mathematics, suggesting for instance that "I was bad at maths so I am bad with money". All those spoken to expressed a desire to learn about personal money management in a more comprehensive and exclusive way. Care needs to be taken to ensure that personal money management in particular is treated as a topic in its own right, rather than subsumed in wider frameworks such as business education or practical mathematics.



•	UK research demonstrated that higher financial capability equals higher
	educational goals.

(7 marks)







Use the information in Section 7 to help you write your answer.

- 47. As a response to the web article on educating people on financial matters, write a reply for a blog. Write about 120 -150 words and include the following:
- how you have learnt to manage money
- how you would improve education on money matters
- ideas about what you would include in a money management course

You may refer to ideas from the article, but write in your own words.

Write your answer here. Do not write outside the box.

H 3 5 1 6 4 A 0 2 1 8

Leave blank



Choose **one** of the topics below and write your answer in 200 – 250 words.

48. A) You see the following statistics showing what consumers think about ethical fashion. Write an article for your college website to explain ethical buying and encourage students to think about these issues when buying clothes.

No sweat shops/child labour 70% Fair price to producers 55% No damage to environment 45%	Criteria for fashion to be 'ethical'	% saying 'very important'
	No sweat shops/child labour	70%
No damage to environment 45%	Fair price to producers	55%
	No damage to environment	45%

Or

48. B) The following is quoted in an online political discussion. Write a contribution to the discussion giving your views on the quotation in terms of your own country.

"Galbraith said that all of the great leaders have had one characteristic in common: it was the willingness to confront unequivocally the major anxiety of their people in their time. This, and not much else, is the essence of leadership."



te your answer here. Do not write outside the box.	

(10 marks)



Leave blank	
Dialik	



ANSWER KEY

Leave blank

Section 1

Example: B

- **1.** B
- **2.** A
- **3.** B
- **4.** A
- **5.** C
- **6.** B
- **7.** A
- **8.** A
- **9.** B
- **10.** B

Section 2

11. The seismic shift many say is coming /— from a product-oriented world economy / to a service-led global one /— will require multi-disciplined flexibility. / Many argue that / those with some form of design education / have a significant edge as leaders of businesses. / If collaboration and teamwork / are the new core competencies / of the work space, /design education fits that bill.

Section 3

Example: drapery

- **12.** model
- 13. dresses
- **14.** low class
- 15. fashion shows
- **16.** an art



Section 3 Continued

Example: trainer

- **17.** theories/theory
- **18.** personal development
- **19.** inside
- **20.** book
- **21.** lower

Section 4

Example: A

- **22.** B
- **23.** C
- **24.** A
- **25.** B
- **26.** C

Section 5

Example: C

- **27.** B
- **28.** A
- **29.** C
- **30.** C
- **31.** B

Section 6

Example: They're super-rich.

- **32.** quality
- 33. It generates tremendous publicity.
- 34. outrageous pieces/clothes
- **35.** luxury/luxury kudos



Section 6 Continued

Example: to condense insights on leadership

- **36.** They are just collections of anecdotes.
- 37. harnessing the creativity of employees
- 38. day-to-day operations/keeping things going
- **39.** innovation

Section 7

Example: educational goals

- 40. economies
- 41. financial literacy
- **42.** (annual) incomes
- 43. unquantifiable
- 44. business
- 45. mathematics
- **46.** topic

Section 8

47. Sample answer:

I was interested in your article about educating young people in managing money. I don't recall any lessons in school about personal money management so I guess I've had to learn it through experience.

I agree that it would be a good idea to have a dedicated subject on the curriculum. The evidence in the two studies mentioned suggests that improving levels of financial capability can generate substantial benefits for both individuals and also, crucially, the state.

Now, with the availability of credit cards, online banking and suchlike, young people would certainly benefit not only from lessons in personal money management, but also from being given some lessons in finance to understand how the tax system works, interest rates and so on.

I feel strongly that pupils should also consider whether material possessions really make them happy. In this materialistic world we need to value things that really matter. (149 words)



Section 9

48 A. Sample answer:

When you buy a new pair of jeans, do you ever think where they come from or who made them or are you only interested in the price? Do you ever ask whether the people who make these cheap clothes get paid properly? It's high time we all paid a bit more attention to how all those cheap clothes are made and whether they are made ethically.

In a recent survey, what consumers believe the most significant factor for an item to be considered 'ethical' is that no sweatshops or child labour were involved in the production, with 70% of consumers saying this was very important. 'A fair price paid to the producer' and 'no environmental damage caused' were the second and third most important factors respectively.

What would you say if you were asked what was most important? Do you agree with these results or are they issues that never cross your mind? If you spend just a few moments thinking about it, I'm sure you would really begin to care about ethical buying. You probably think that you can't change anything and decide that there's not much you can do. Let me make a suggestion. When you buy something new to wear, ask questions like "Where was it made?" or "What was the maker paid?". If the sales staff don't know the answers, write to the producers. Even asking these questions will have an impact on the companies producing cheap clothes. Be brave. Take action. (247 words)

48 B. Sample answer:

The follow-on from Galbraith's belief that great leaders deal with the major anxieties of people is that such leaders need to be in touch with people, not isolated from the population or surrounded by flattery. By addressing people's anxieties, a leader shows that he or she is in touch with ordinary people and this applies to leaders of countries or leaders in business.

It's true that leaders are expected to deal with people's concerns and anxieties, but often that may mean taking unpopular decisions, but if people can see how the decisions can help them, they will be more happily led. There are lots of examples of leaders who have followed their own path without concerning themselves with the issues that worry their citizens and such leaders range from the corrupt to the ineffective.

In my own country I feel that people are worried about the most basic things: their homes, their families, jobs and what is going to happen when they get old. Some do worry about the bigger issues like global warming and solutions to world disputes, but mainly they focus on themselves and their families. If leaders can get the basics right then they should be considered as great leaders. (203 words)



TRANSCRIPTS

Leave blank

This is the Pearson Test of English General Level 4. This test takes 2 hours and 30 minutes.

Section 1

You will have 10 seconds to read each question and the corresponding options. Then listen to the recording. After the recording you will have 10 seconds to choose the correct option. Put a cross in the box next to the correct answer, as in the example.

Example: Listen to the man speaking. What is this an extract from?

M: Be one of the few, the proud, the Marines.

The correct answer is B

1. Listen to the man speaking. What is he describing?

An hour's nap in the afternoon can boost a person's brain power and improve their memory, according to a study showing that short periods of sleep during the day can make it easier to function mentally.

2. Listen to the newsreader. What is the speaker giving?

F: GV last week announced work placements for 3,000 youngsters. It has calculated an annual net profit of more than £1,300 per apprentice when compared to non-apprentice recruitment for the same positions. In addition, it has found that its apprentices generate a rate of productivity that is 7.5% higher than non-apprentices.

3. Listen to the woman speaking. What is she doing?

F: Is emotional intelligence, with its fuzzy concepts and hard-to-measure outcomes, something that can be taught? Plenty of business schools claim they are already doing this, through modules on ethics and corporate social responsibility, but I need to emphasise it is not a question of knowledge, but of consistently practising new habits until your neural pathways change.

4. Listen to the man speaking. What abilities made Napoleon a great leader according to the speaker?

M: Napoleon would deal with three or four possibilities at the same time and endeavour to conjure up every eventuality - preferably the worst. This foresight generally enabled him to be ready for any setback. Perhaps the most astonishing characteristic of his intellect was the combination of idealism and realism which enabled him to face the most exalted visions at the same time as the most insignificant realities.



5. Listen to the woman speaking. What is she implying?

F: We have made contact with industry representatives to gauge the issues affecting the different elements of the fashion industry and to ascertain what the sector wants from government.

6. Listen to the woman speaking. Why does she use the expression 'flirt with'?

F: Our new collection is called patterns and prints. This is a fusion of western and ethnic fabrics to create shirts that are accessible and stylish. Our past collections have focused more on western fabrics, but we decided to flirt with African fabrics in creating this collection, so it has the western simplicity with an ethnic fringe.

7. Listen to the man speaking. What is his opinion?

M: Business schools have traditionally concentrated on the "heroic" model of leadership, using case studies featuring high-profile, individualist leaders. We need to have a whole new debate about leadership. I hope business schools will start to open themselves up more to new approaches.

8. Listen to the conversation. What does the man think about leadership skills?

- M: So a new headteacher. Good appointment then. You must be pleased.
- F: Hope so, though she's pretty young.
- M: They've either got it or they haven't.

9. Listen to the woman speaking. What is she doing?

F: Feed your brain with different experiences. Go on a journey you wouldn't usually make; read an article from a different subject discipline or a magazine you wouldn't usually read; undertake an activity that you feel isn't 'you'. When the brain is working hard on a problem, it can be very good at drawing parallels in an apparently unconnected experience.

10. Listen to the conversation. Who are the speakers?

- M: I thought I'd written a really good assignment this time. I did so much reading for it. My tutor's feedback was 'not enough argument.' I'm not sure what he means.
- F: If it's any help I try arguing with myself. I draw up a list of reasons supporting my conclusion and those that undermine it. Then I mull it all over to see whether they're convincing.



Section 2

- 11. You will hear a recording about design education. Listen to the whole recording once. Then you will hear the recording again with pauses for you to write down what you hear. Make sure you spell the words correctly.
- M: The seismic shift many say is coming / from a product-oriented world economy / to a service-led global one / will require multi-disciplined flexibility. / Many argue that / those with some form of design education / have a significant edge as leaders of businesses. / If collaboration and teamwork /are the new core competencies / of the work space, / design education fits that bill.

Section 3

12. – 16. You will hear a broadcast about Charles Worth. First, read the notes below, then listen and complete the notes with information from the broadcast. You will hear the recording twice.

Charles Worth, widely considered the father of Haute Couture, was an English-born fashion designer of the 19th century. He worked at several prosperous London drapery shops before moving to Paris in 1846, where he was hired by two well-known Parisian drapers. While working in their shop, he married one of the firm's models, who would model shawls and bonnets for prospective customers. Worth made his wife's dresses and customers started to ask for copies.

Worth, by now a junior partner in the firm, urged his partners to expand into dressmaking, but they hesitated to risk their reputation in a business as low-class as dressmaking. Worth found a wealthy backer and opened a dressmaking establishment in 1858. Worth was soon patronized by the French royalty, and after that by many titled, rich, and otherwise notable women who all became Worth devotees.

Worth gave his customers luxurious materials and meticulous fit. Rather than let the customer dictate the design, as had previously been dressmaking practice, four times a year he displayed model dresses at fashion shows. His patronesses would pick a model, which would then be sewn in fabrics of their choice and tailored to their figure. He completely revolutionized the business of dressmaking and he was the first of the couturiers, so dressmaking became considered an art, rather than the work of mere artisans.

Now listen again



Section 3 Continued

- 17. 21. You will hear an interview. First, read the notes below then listen and complete the notes with information from the interview. You will hear the recording twice.
- F: Could you describe what you do and how you earn your living Tom?
- M: Well I've been a trainer for over 35 years and I'm really hooked into developing leadership skills especially in today's challenging times.
- F: How did you become an expert on all this?
- M: I've worked my way up right from the lowliest selling job. I've read hundreds of academic business books about the theory of how companies work and each year invest 10% of my income on personal development. As an executive, manager and business owner, I have managed employees in companies that range in sales from 10 million to over 1 billion dollars a year.
- F: What can you do for a manager who wants you to change things for them?
- M: I say I can't do anything. If you want to motivate your staff you have to look in the mirror. That's where the change has to come from, inside. Having said that, I can give proven techniques.
- F: What are some of your best tips for being a good leader?
- M: Buy my book. No really, there are too many to list here. Maybe top of the list would be drive decision-making further down the ladder. Let people at a lower level, those close to the issues and problems, make the decisions about what to do and how to solve them.

Now listen again

That is the end of the listening section of the test. Now go on to the other sections of the test.

